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EDITOR'S NOTES

Carlton Belz reports he is about 1/3 complete on a monumental project to index
all past issues of the Society's publications. This index will be a most

valuable addition to a future Archaeologist.

Our thanks to Gene Galloway for his fine article on Historical Salwvage. This

is a completely new area of research for most of us, but it is an area where we
could be of great service to the State of Wyoming. With the passage of Seante
File #69 by our Legislature, great attention will be focused upon our historical
sites. Funds will be made available for archaeological investigations at such
sites as Ft. Bridger and Ft., Fetterman. I anticipate that our Society will be
asked to conduct salvage operations beginning this summer at certain sites. A
competent and efficient salvage effort must then be accomplished, if our Society
is to have any important part in conserving our historical resources. Give this
matter close consideration and plan vacation periods as far as possible to
include a week's work at a site. Further plans and information, I hope, will

be available at the State Meeting in Casper.



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

It is nearing time for the publication of the March issue of '""The
Archaeologist'", which will outline plans for the State Meeting. There is
not much I can say other than I hope all of my committee appointments are
ready for their final reports.

I am having a marvelous time--so much to see, go and hear. There
are 407 trailers and 867 people traveling in this caravan. Entertainment
is extraordinary &many hours of beautiful scenery., It is most difficult
to realize it is winter at home. We have had warm days and cool nights,
however; now, on sea level, it is hot and humid. This is our southern-
most stop, so will be heading north tomorrow.

I have enjoyed my term in office, met many lovely folks, and have
a much better understanding of our State program. My gratitude to every-
one for their fine support. Mr. Steege, Executive Secretary, has been a
great help and so many thanks to the other officers and committees. It
was a pleasure to visit the Cheyenne Chapter last December and attend the
banquet at which time Dr, Mulloy spoke of his recent work on Easter Island.

Lets have a large attendance at the meeting in Casper. All members
and chapters can benefit greatly from the discussions at the meeting, the
open forum, and social visits with other members.

Hope to see you all then---

MARGARET POWERS
PRESTDENT
From Salena Cruz, Mexico
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